Meeting: Coalition for Healthy Greater Grand Forks Member Meeting
Location: Park Board

Date:  October 19, 2011
Present: Cindy Janssen-Holweger, Susan Splichal, Dan Splichal, Patty Olsen, Jim Whitehead, Kim Ruliffson, Chris Rood, Jane Croeker, Tyler Anderson, Warren Hanson, Earl Haugen

	Agenda Items
	Discussion/Conclusion
	Action
	Responsible Party

	Welcome and Introductions
	
	
	

	MPO Presentation
	Introductory paragraph preface to transportation discussion from National Physical Activity Plan, via Dr. Whitehead

PowerPoint presentation by Mr. Haugen
· Four strategies for improvement

· Expand transportation choices for the greater Grand Forks area

       Options:

· side path – parallel to street; intended for bikes but may be used by pedestrians

· bike lane – University Avenue only

· bike routes

· roadways, including interstates – all are open to bicyclists

· Greenway

· Challenges

·  Connections between options

·  Motorist aggression towards bicyclists

·  Continued need for successful education regarding bicyclists’ rights

·  Safety issues:

·  bikes prohibited on downtown sidewalks in GF and EGF

·  “ride to the right”

·  riding bicycles on street safer than sidewalks

                                       bike lanes   →   bike route   →   bike path

· Bicycle Level of Service; several contributing factors to determine A → F
· New concept:  “Complete Streets”

·  Sharrows (Shared Road Arrows); now legal in North Dakota

·  help eliminate sign clutter

·  continuous reminder for bicyclists
· The 5 E’s of planning:

·  Engineering

·  Education

·  Encouragement

·  Enforcement

·  Evaluation
· Optional street striping to accommodate cars, buses, bikes; particularly needed in UND vicinity

· Proposed 2012 study to consider closure of University Avenue to through traffic

· Proposed options for bike paths to new Choice Health and Fitness Center

· Pro-active bicycle path design to access new building construction site

Coalition for Healthy Greater Grand Forks to advocate for MPO’s project

Emphasis on increasing implementation of roundabouts 

Greenway Trail Users Advisory Group represents bicyclists’ rights to GF City Council

Six Livability Principles will be useful for federal grant applications

MPO accepting project proposal; push to accommodate all modes of transportation

MPO meetings are open to the public; Coalition members welcome to attend

Collaboration with MPO, Safe Kids, GF Police, GF Sanitation Department, effectively

        addresses most safety issues
	
	

	Agency News
	ACHIEVE grant:

CAP Plan submitted; waiting for NRPA feedback
Identified goal:  coordination with worksite wellness within the city of Grand Forks

ND Work Initiative:  state subsidy 75%, business subsidy 25% for wellness programs

Safe Kids:  grant to study grade school dismissal time via students’ photo perspective

Healthy UND 2020:

· Guest speaker open to the public

· Effort to share information among civic groups

Coalition:  

· Thank you note to Earl Haugen for his presentation

· Request for Technical Advisory Group meeting agenda

· Meeting with Thompson, ND Mayor concerning proposed bike route connecting Grand Forks and Thompson

·  best option would be Highway 81 or South Washington

·  concerns about safety on highway and overpass

·  initial planning stage; project, once approved, to be completed in stages
	Jim Whitehead will forward specifics to Coalition
Cindy

	

	Next meeting
	November 9, 2011
2:00 p.m.
	Have a good few weeks!
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